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 Pursuant to Ordinance 25–17, signed into law by Mayor Luke Bronin effective October 1, 
2018, and its implementing Rule, “pregnancy services centers” must provide a notice to clients on 
site, on their websites, and over the telephone in conversations with clients or potential clients, 
stating: “This facility does not have a licensed medical provider on site to provide or supervise all 
services.” The Ordinance mandates this written and oral speech, even though many of Caring 
Families’ services are not medical.  
 
 The Ordinance exempts abortion clinics, community health clinics, and all other health 
care facilities within Hartford, except for pregnancy centers that do not offer abortion. The 
Ordinance therefore unlawfully discriminates against organizations such as Caring Families that 
do not desire to perform, assist in, or refer for abortion services.  
 

Because the Ordinance violates its right to practice medicine and serve the community 
according to its conscience and religious beliefs, Caring Families brought suit in the United States 
District Court for the District of Connecticut. The attached Complaint, Caring Families v. City of 
Hartford, No. 3:19-cv-00584 (filed April 18, 2019), contains the factual and legal descriptions of 
this violation of our clients’ rights. The case is currently pending. 
 
 Please promptly inform us of the actions your office plans to take regarding this violation. 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
       Sincerely yours, 
 
        /s/ Denise M. Harle 
       Denise M. Harle, Esq. 
 
cc: Kevin Theriot, Esq., Senior Counsel, Alliance Defending Freedom 
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